
Recommendation 21 

Financial institutions should give special attention to business relationships and transactions with 
persons, including companies and financial institutions, from countries which do not or insufficiently 
apply the FATF Recommendations. Whenever these transactions have no apparent economic or 
visible lawful purpose, their background and purpose should, as far as possible, be examined, the 
findings established in writing, and be available to help competent authorities. Where such a country 
continues not to apply or insufficiently applies the FATF Recommendations, countries should be able 
to apply appropriate countermeasures. 

 


